
PSO	Meeting	
February	19th,	2016	

Mary	Woodward	Cafeteria,	8:30am	
	
	
Board	Members:	Laura	Wieking,	Wendy	Jenkins,	Cheryl	Payne,	Jenna	Smith	
	
Minutes:	
The	minutes	from	January	2016	were	read	and	approved.	
	
Treasurer	Report:	
Family	Events	is	looking	good	but	the	Daughter	Dance	expenses	and	costs	haven’t	been	documented	yet.		We	are	
thinking	we	made	about	a	$1500	profit.		There	was	a	great	turn	out	for	the	event.		There	is	a	big	deposit	for	Scrip	in	the	
queue.		We	also	have	a	CD	that	is	maturing	in	a	week	that	we	will	let	roll	over.		It	was	discussed	if	we	should	invest	$500	
in	stock	market	and	decided	we	would	not	at	this	time.	
	
Volunteer	Coordinator	Report:	
For	January	of	2015,	we	logged	691	hours	of	volunteer	time	and	for	January	of	2016,	we’ve	logged	708	hours.		For	
February	2016	so	far	we’ve	logged	468	hours	of	volunteer	time.		Last	year	for	February	2015,	we	logged	a	total	of	710	
hours	of	volunteer	time.		The	Treasurer	is	looking	for	someone	to	shadow	her	next	year	since	it	will	be	her	last	year.				
	
Old	Business:	
None	
	
New	Business:	
We	are	looking	for	a	Volunteer	Coordinator	and	President	Elect,	which	are	both	board	positions,	for	next	year.		The	
district	is	looking	for	volunteers	to	call	and	remind	families	about	their	annual	fundraiser.		There	are	two	shifts…3pm-
5:30pm	and	5:30pm-8:30pm	on	February	23rd	and	24th.		The	Volunteer	Handbook	has	been	revised	and	emailed	out	to	
everyone.		Please	take	some	time	to	read	through	it.		A	vote	was	taken	to	approve	the	Health	Challenge	Fundraiser.		It	
was	approved.	
	
Family	Events:	
There	is	no	date	yet	for	the	Son	event.			
	
Specialty	Fundraisers:	
The	next	Burgerville	night	is	February	23rd.		The	Mango	Tango	fundraiser	will	be	Friday,	March	11th	which	is	a	no	school	
day.		McMenamins	raised	$857	which	is	low.			
	
Hearing	Screening:	
February	24th	is	the	Hearing	Screening	day	and	we	are	looking	for	2	volunteers	to	help	in	the	morning.	
	
Auction:	
We	have	145	attendees	so	far.		An	email	went	out	asking	for	guests	meal	choice.		We	are	good	on	buy-in	parties	and	
donations.		Dan	Busch	is	all	set	to	be	the	DJ.		The	event	starts	at	5:30pm	with	happy	hour.		We	are	looking	for	volunteers	
to	help	set	up	and	clean	up.		Volunteers	from	Alberta	Rider	Elementary	are	running	our	check-in	and	check-out	process	
and	we	will	help	them	with	their	Carnival	in	the	Spring.		Target	is	also	sending	5	volunteers	to	help	with	set	up.		We	
have	about	50	kids	signed	up	for	the	babysitting	event	at	the	school	for	the	evening.		The	Johns	Incredible	Pizza	bear	
will	be	coming	and	there	will	be	pizza	and	games.			
	
Art	Lit:	
The	next	project	will	be	Quilters	and	the	kids	will	be	using	oil	pastels	and	mineral	oils	to	create	“quilt	squares.”		The	
following	project	will	be	Origami	and	Kayleen	Mendenthal	will	be	running	that.		We	are	looking	for	co-chairs	for	next	
year	and	are	always	looking	for	parents	to	volunteer	to	take	on	a	project	or	help	in	anyway.	
	
Box	Tops:	
The	current	contest	ends	on	March	16th	and	right	now	Miller,	Rice,	and	White	are	in	the	lead.	
	



Carnival:	
The	carnival	is	set	for	June	3rd.		We	will	be	having	a	meeting	coming	up.		The	theme	is	Splish	Splash	Beach	Bash.		We	are	
looking	for	volunteers	to	help	with	ticket	sales.		About	1000	people	come.		Unfortunately	there	will	be	no	dunk	tank	or	
traditional	bounce	houses	this	year	due	to	new	district	rules.			
	
Principal’s	Report:	
Mr.	Nihill	is	a	member	of	the	Long	Range	Facility	Planning	Committee	and	there	will	be	a	bond	coming	up	next	
November.		Enrollment	will	be	going	up	in	our	area	because	of	new	housing	developments	going	up	on	the	back	side	of	
Bull	Mt	off	150th	as	well	as	near	the	Roshak	area.		There	will	be	a	new	elementary	school	built	off	Beef	Bend	which	will	
cost	32	million	to	build.		Templeton	needs	to	refurbished	because	of	its	“open	campus”	style.		Tigard	High	School	needs	
renovations	as	well	as	redoing	Mary	Woodward’s	office	area	for	better	security.		Twality	and	Fowler	both	need	
improvements	too.		There	will	be	two	ways	the	bond	could	be	set	at.		One	is	for	240	million	and	that	would	maintain	the	
current	situation.		Or	the	second	would	be	for	284	million	and	that	would	cover	all	the	needs.		The	district	is	also	
looking	into	an	option	to	invest	in	Darkwire	which	is	an	internet	service	company	that	could	replace	Comcast.		It’s	a	20	
million	dollar	investment	now	that	we’d	see	savings	in	10-15	years	as	opposed	to	staying	with	Comcast	who’s	rates	
continue	to	increase.	
	
President’s	Report:	
The	Eagle	Mingle’s	have	had	low	attendance	so	we	are	considering	not	holding	them	any	more.		It	was	an	experiment	to	
see	if	there	was	interest.			
	
The	next	PSO	meeting	will	be	March	18th	at	8:30am.	
	
Meeting	adjourned	at	9:30am.	
	


